SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Finance and General Purposes Committee


All Members of Finance and General Purposes Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee to be held on Monday 19th September 2005 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.











T N Stewart

12th September 2005







Clerk to the Council

AGENDA

1.  Apologies
2. To receive statutory declarations of interests from Members





(a) Prejudicial interests.

(b)  Personal interests.


3. Cllr Steve Owen, Leader of Leighton Linslade Town Council will attend to talk about Quality Council Status 






(7.30pm)

4.  Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council
            (8.00pm)












(Any plans received for comment by Sandy Town Council will be on display in the Committee Room from 7.15 p.m. onwards and members are requested to view these prior to this item).
(See list attached)

5.  Minutes









      (8.02pm)

To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 15th August 2005 and as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 12th September 2005. (Previously circulated)

6. Position of outstanding authorised/contracted works   (8.03pm)

(See list attached)

7. Current Vacancy on Sandy Town Council

(8.05pm)

To receive and consider Deputy Clerk's report.
(Copy attached)

8. Fidelity Guarantee Insurance


(8.15pm)
To receive and consider Deputy Clerk's report.
(Copy attached)
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*9. Report on C.C.T.V. cameras




(8.20pm)

To receive and consider a report from Mr John Beale of Sandy Security about the condition and location of the cameras owned by Sandy Town Council. (Copy attached).

10. Report on S.A.N.D.Y. Ltd


(8.45pm)

To receive and consider report by Cllr Aldis on progress with S.A.N.D.Y. Ltd.   (Copy attached)

11.  200th Anniversary of the Battle of Trafalgar – Tree Planting 
(9.00pm)

To receive copy of report by Cllr Aldis (for information only) (Copy attached)

12. Press release







  (9.05pm)

* EXEMPT INFORMATION – PUBLIC BODIES ADMISSION TO MEETINGS ACT 1960 AND SECTION 14 OF THE LOCAL GOVERNMENT (ACCESS TO INFORMATION) ACT 1985. THE PRESS AND PUBLIC ARE GIVEN NOTICE THAT THEY MAY BE REQUESTED TO RETIRE FROM THE MEETING DURING CONSIDERATION OF THIS ITEM 
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6.  Position of outstanding authorised contracted works







2005/2006

(1) Capital Expenditure


(a) Additional double yellow lining, no parking lettering and no parking hatching, Car Park

Work deferred until the Town Centre Enhancement Project is complete. 


(2) Revenue Expenditure (Special Items)


Verti-draining – hire of machinery, Sunderland Road

Work to take place when ground is softened (late October, early November).
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7. Current Vacancy on Sandy Town Council

Mr Stephen Cook of Mid Beds District Council has reported that the Authority has received a valid request for an election to fill the vacancy left in Ivel Ward by the death of Cllr Downing.

The Poll will be held on Thursday 20th October between 8.00 am and 9.00 pm.  Should the Poll go ahead the estimated cost will be between £2,800 and £3,200 depending on the polling station venue at Beeston.  Should Members wish, polling cards can be supplied at an additional cost of £500.
Should the election not be contested costs will be minimal.

Supporting or supplementary

- None
information attached


   

Action required



- Committee is requested to identify a source

   





of funding for the cost of the Election.  They

  





are further requested to consider whether or not poll 





cards should be distributed to electors.
   
S M Foster 

Deputy Clerk to the Council

8th September 2005
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8. Fidelity Guarantee Insurance

At his recent visit the Internal Auditor to the Town Council recommended that the Council’s Fidelity Guarantee Cover be increased from its present £700,000 to £1,000,000.  This is as a result of increasing balances in the Capital Account.
The additional cost of this cover will be £78.90 plus 5% Insurance premium tax, a total of £82.85 for the remaining six months of the current financial year.  There is sufficient funding remaining in the current insurance budget to pay for this additional cover.

Supporting or supplementary

- None
information attached


   

Action required



- Committee is requested to instruct whether or 

  





not the Town Council’s Fidelity Guarantee Insurance

  





should be increased to £1,000,000
   
S M Foster 

Deputy Clerk to the Council

8th September 2005

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 19.9.2005
10. Report on S.A.N.D.Y. Ltd

Members are aware that there have been considerable problems in setting up the limited company intended to employ a Town Centre Manager for Sandy.  The legal complexities have been such that it has not proved possible to register the company and there is also disagreement over the correct constitution of the Board of the Company.  In order to ensure that the Company is established on a legal footing it now seems certain that the Town Council would have to employ a solicitor, at considerable expense, versed in company law.
Other problems have also caused set backs.  There is now no Chamber of Trade representation on the Board and it seems unlikely that these vacancies will be filled.  Other Members have found that previous commitments are preventing them from devoting the amount of time necessary to the setting up of the Company and ultimately its running.

In addition, since the proposal to employ a Town Manager was mooted, circumstances in Sandy have changed.  Many of the initiatives proposed by the Healthcheck have been carried out and others have been targeted by other organisations within the town.
It would seem that reluctantly my recommendation, which has been discussed with the Mayor and the Deputy Clerk, is that the proposed S.A.N.D.Y. Ltd be disbanded and that Members should decide whether or not there is an alternative way forward for the Town Manager and indeed, whether or not there is still a need for such a person to be employed.
Supporting or supplementary

- None
information attached


   

Action required



- Committee is requested to instruct on the future of 







S.A.N.D.Y. Ltd and whether or not to proceed with 







the possible appointment of a Town Manager and if so






on what basis.

Cllr P.N.Aldis
8th September 2005
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11.  200th Anniversary of the Battle of Trafalgar – Tree Planting

Trafalgar Day Trees – Progress Report

A final location is yet to be decided but is likely to be in some part of the Sunderland Road area subject to permission from the County Highways Department or landowner... It seems unlikely that all the trees will be planted in the autumn but it is hoped to arrange at least some possibly in the schools as a start, with the rest of the “fleet” to follow in the spring when the necessary permissions have been obtained. Oak trees can take up to 100 years to reach maturity so a few months is of little significance.

Suppliers for the trees, stakes and interpretation board have been identified. The estimated costs are as follows:

	33
	4 foot oak trees
	£25 each
	£828

	33
	Stakes & ties
	£1.50
	£49.50

	1
	Interpretation board
	£300
	£300

	
	
	Total
	£1177.50


At the time of writing this report 7 individuals or organisations have agreed to “sponsor” a tree, but it is hoped that this number will increase. This currently produces an income of £210 towards the total cost. As this is a Project to benefit the whole community the Liaison Forum is being asked to support the scheme. Up to £1,000 is being requested but if sponsorship increases this could be less.

Local companies and others involved with oak products are being asked to consider sponsoring a tree as well.

The interpretation board would record the “sponsors” of the trees (unless anonymous) and explain that they were planted to commemorate the Battle of Trafalgar. A local artist would be asked to prepare some illustrations and a professional company to design the finished layout. This would then be printed and mounted on a stand near to the majority of the trees.

All Sandy Schools have been asked by letter if they would like a tree. It is hoped that some would also like the Mayor to be present at the planting.

Members are asked to note the progress made with this project …

Cllr P.N.Aldis

8th September 2005
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